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The City of Newton is in the process of hiring GEI Consultants to investigate, analyze, and design the 
rehabilitation of the Bullough’s Pond Dam to bring it into compliance with the Office of Dam Safety’s current 
safety regulations. The Office of Dam Safety found the dam to be in poor condition and issued a dam safety 
order in July 2018 requiring the City to bring the dam into compliance by completing repair of the dam. GEI 
Consultants is experienced in dam design and is committed to looking at innovative dam rehabilitation 
technicques to minimize impacts to the historic site and landscape of the Bullough’s Pond Dam and Laundry 
Brook Forest while meeting the Office of Dam Safety’s requirements for the rehabilitation of the dam. GEI 
Consultants will engage with the Office of Dam Safety, City officials, the Conservation Commission, Bullough’s 
Pond Asociation, and other concerened citizens throughout the design process.   

Design of the Bullough’s Pond Dam is anticpated to take approximately a year to complete. Construction of the 
dam will commence once the design is approved by the Office of Dam Safety.  Further information is available 
online at: https://www.newtonma.gov/government/public-works/construction-information/bullough-s-pond-
dam-project or contact City Engineer Lou Taverna at ltaverna@newtonma.gov.  
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